
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 9, 2021      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 805 Olivia Street (TC2021-0005) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On April 19, 2021, while driving by the property I noticed that a trench had been dug 

next to a protected strangler fig tree.  Further inspection documented that several 
primary roots had been cut.  No permits had been issued to cut the roots from this tree, 

the building permit has a condition that states no impacts will occur to the tree including 
its roots and canopy branches during construction, and City Code requires mechanical or 

auger type equipment to be used and not trenching when working this close to a 

protected tree.  
 

The Strangler Fig tree is primarily located on 811 Olivia Street. The contractor did have 
a professional tree trimmer look at the tree roots and one root needed to be properly cut 

(the rest had clean cuts). Verbal permission was given to properly clean cut the one root 
then cover the area with clean sand/soil. 

 
The owner of the tree and the person residing in 811 Olivia Street want the tree to 

remain.  It is recommended that the tree root area receive regular watering to help 
reestablish root growth and the canopy be trimmed primarily on the 811 Olivia Street 

side to help balance and stabilize the tree.          
 

 
 

Photo of tree prior to 

construction. 



 
 

 

Two photos 

showing 

location of tree 

along property 

line prior to 

roots being cut. 



 

Photo showing location of tree and trenching work. 



 

Photo showing trench and tree roots, view 1. 

tree 



 
 

 
 

Two photos 

showing trench  

and tree roots, 

views 2 and 3.  



 
 

Closer view of trench and cut roots. 



 
 

Photo of tree from 805 Olivia side yard looking toward Olivia Street. 



 

 
 

               Photo of tree canopy-standing on Olivia Street looking at tree. 
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